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PRESENT: Joel McCartney, Cochrane Temiskaming Resource Centre / Chair  
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EXCUSED:  Stephanie Fisher, Timmins Native Friendship Cent 



4. Special Education Plan 2022-2023 
Actions for 2022-2023 
 
1. Continue to work on the creation of the documents that outline the various internal processes found in 

the special education department. 
2. Explore the opportunity to use the PowerSchool Student Information System to generate a variety of 

special education forms such as referrals. The focus for this year will be on transiting the IEP and the IPRC 
statement of decision to the special program module in PowerSchool.  

3. In the event that a child’s identification changes due to an updated assessment, we need to ensure that 
the new documentation is forwarded to the board office for filing in the student’s Special Education file. 



 
13. Continue to support schools in implementing the School-Based Team model. The purpose of these 

meetings is to provide an opportunity for school staff to discuss the needs of students by sharing ideas 
about how to better support the student, and collaborate to create an action plan to support the student 
moving forward. A follow up is required to ensure that actions have been taken and to discuss their 
effectiveness. 

14. Continue to work with our contracted SLP provider to ensure the provision of additional and more 
consistent therapy for students required language support, including at Bishop Belleau in Moosonee.  
This funding will come from the Northern Support Initiative and is done in collaboration with our co-
terminus English school board. 

15. Explore a variety of screening tools that could be used in early primary to support the recommendations of the 
Right to Read Inquiry Report. Ideally we would find something that provides norm-referenced results and allows 
for easy collection of data at a board level. Explore an alternative to BAS for Grades 3-8. 

16. Implement the use of the professional learning series at staff meetings or during other professional 
learning opportunities to help all teachers better understand the psychological processes and their 
impact on learning. 
Continue to implement the LD Class Profiles that have been created. Build capacity with classroom 
teachers to better understand how to support students with an LD in the regular classroom. 
 

A Motion of Approval was signed by Joel McCartney to have the Special Education Plan for 2022-2023 be 
presented to the Board of Trustees  at the June 15,2022 Board Meeting. All in attendance passed the Motion.  
 

5. August Transition Program  
The program will be offered to students from August 23-26, 2022 and is designed to assistance students in 
transitioning slowly back to school. The program will take place in three NCDSB schools where students have 
registered. Hiring is currently taking place to staff Teachers, Child & Youth Workers and Education Assistants 
at each location to support the students. Six of the schools will be offering a special program to those 
students who are on the Austim spectrum and being supporting utilizing the One Kids Place program and 
NCDSB development program. Brittany Counter Austim & Behaviour Consultant developed the program.  
 

6.  Specialized Programs for 2022-2023 
NCDSB is very committed to being an inclusive board where the majority of our students have access to 
programs included in the regular classroom. However, we have recognized there are students who have needs 
that extend beyond what is available in a regular classroom. We have been working to address the needs of 
those students.  

 
 St. Joseph and St. Jerome offers a full day program at their schools. The students in that program have a 
variety of needs. St. Patrick Cobalt offers an Essential Skills class for 0.5 of the day.  St. Patrick Kapuskasing 
offers a 0.5 of the day class for students on the Autism spectrum.  
Students taking part in one of the specialized programs will be integrated into the regular classroom for a 
portion of their school day. The goal of the program is to have the students return to the regular classroom 
during their school career.  
 

7. Agency Reports 
 
The Lord’s Kitchen  
A fundraising BBQ is taking place on June 25, 2022 from 11am-3pm at M&M Foods in South Porcupine. All proceeds 
raised will be used to support meals for community members.  
 
C



North Eastern Ontario Family and Children’s Services 
Clinical services continue to be offered in person as well as virtually. The Early Years Centre is running for children ages 
0-6 and the calendar can be accessed via Facebook social media accounts or on the website. The community support 
services dept. that handles intakes is currently running with half of the total staff. As a result, intakes have slowed down 
considerably. Joel will attend the September meeting with his replacement for SEAC for 2022-2023.  
 
Cochrane Temiskaming Resource Centre 
The Centre will continue with the hybrid format it currently has in place. This will allow for in person services as well as 
virtual services.  
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